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CITY OF PONDERAY
REGULAR
MEETING MINUTES
JANUARY 22nd  2018
COUNCIL PRESIDENT KUNZEMAN CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 6:00 P.M.

PRESENT: COUNCIL MEMBER KUNZEMAN, COUNCILMEMBER McNEARNEY, COUNCILMEMBER THOMPSON, COUNCILMEMBER OSBORNE 
ALSO PRESENT: ATTORNEY MARSHALL, CHIEF CORNELIUS, ENGINEER LARSON AND CLERK WARREN

ABSENT: MAYOR STEVE GEIGER, PLANNER BRUBAKER
THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE WAS RECITED.
CONFLICTS OF INTEREST AND/OR DISCLOSURES: 

Council President Kunzeman acknowledged conflict of interest and disclosures statement.
CONSENT AGENDA:  


A. Approve Council minutes for Jan. 8th, regular council meeting


B. Approve Bills in the amount of $19,590.25 

C. Acknowledge Attorney Report
Motion to approve consent agenda 
Councilmember McNearney/Thompson.  Roll Call vote.  All voted in favor.   Motion approved.     
DEPARTMENT REPORTS/UPDATES: 
POLICE: PD has an old laptop that is of no use anymore. 


Motion to surplus old laptop-pull hard drive and dispose of

 Councilmember Osborne/Thompson.  Roll Call vote.  All voted in favor.   Motion approved

Chief Cornelius reported that they have been getting a lot of petty theft calls.  They spend a considerable amount of time and money on every call with PD time, Attorney time and County time.  Attorney Marshal and Chief will be sending out a letter to businesses stating that they will not respond to a petty theft call unless it is for more than fifty dollars ($50.00).  In 2017 PD responded to one hundred seventeen (117) theft calls from Wal-Mart.  Probably ninety percent (90%) of them were extremely small.  They will not respond unless the offender keeps repeating or the amount is over fifty dollars ($50.00).
STREETS/PUBLIC WORKS: Dan Larson reported that we did have some closure documentation for Triangle Drive that needed done.  He has asked Tim with J.A. Sewell to complete.


Erik Howard is with us today.  He is reviewing the schedule and payment management plan and doing an update for us for 2018.  Hopefully that will be done before the next council meeting.   

We have been asked to complete the documentation for the Kootenai Cut-Off Road pedestrian crossing grant.  We have to select an alternative to the RFB's that are in patent court.  The alternative needs to be closely related but not patent infringing.  The Anvil Spur Trail was funded.  That was a parks and rec grant for forty to fifty thousand ($40,000.00-$50,000.00)  We have loosely designed that, we just need to tighten that up.  That is one of the projects we need to get out.  All other grants that we have applied for, we will not know until about March.  He said that he had received a mote from Shaun Keough that the funding issue on all the safety and pedestrian grants that we have applied for has been resolved and there will be funds available.

GOALS:  There was discussion on goals.  Some were deleted, some were done and there were some additions.
Councilmember Osborne will not be at the Feb. 5th meeting
Councilmember Kunzeman/McNearney to adjourn.  All in favor. 
Meeting adjourned 6:40 p.m.  
_______________________________
                                  ____________________________
City Clerk/Treasurer Su Warren  


Mayor Steve Geiger
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